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The Honorable Roy Cooper, Governor 

State of North Carolina 

20301 Mail Service Center 

Raleigh, NC 27699-0301 

 

Dear Governor Cooper: 

 

During its Feb. 14-15 business meeting, the N.C. Marine Fisheries Commission voted to request that 

you examine its current membership and make any needed changes to ensure the commission 

functions as intended.  The motion and roll call vote are included below for your review. 

 

Motion by Janet Rose that the commission send a request to Governor Cooper asking 

that he examine the current membership of this commission and, if need be, make 

changes to ensure this commission functions as intended. Second by Cameron Boltes. 

 

Cameron Boltes Yes 

Mark Gorges  Yes 

Pete Kornegay No 

Brad Koury  No 

Chuck Laughridge No 

Janet Rose  Yes 

Rick Smith  No 

Alison Willis  Yes 

Sammy Corbett Yes 

 

Motion carries 5-4. 

 

The commission is a nine-member panel appointed by the governor to manage, restore, develop, 

cultivate, protect and regulate the marine and estuarine resources of the state. Members serve 3-year 

staggered terms, in seats that have specific occupational, income and residential requirements as set 

out in G.S. 143B-289.54. For your convenience, attached is a list of the Marine Fisheries 

Commission, along with the seats held, contact information, and appointment and expiration dates.  

 

 

 

NORTH CAROLINA MARINE FISHERIES COMMISSION 

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY 

 

 COMMISSIONERS 

ROY COOPER    CAMERON BOLTES  CHUCK LAUGHRIDGE 

Governor    Washington  Harkers Island 

    MARK GORGES  JANET ROSE 

MICHAEL S. REGAN    Wilmington   Moyock 

Secretary    PETE KORNEGAY  RICK SMITH 

    Camden  Greenville 

SAMMY CORBETT    BRAD KOURY  ALISON WILLIS 

Chairman    Burlington 

 

 

 Harkers Island 
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Gov. Cooper 

 

 

Thank you for your consideration of this request; please feel free to contact me if I may be of 

assistance to you in this or any other matter. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
Sammy Corbett, Chairman 

N.C. Marine Fisheries Commission 

 

SJC:ndf 

 

Enclosure 

 

cc: DEQ Secretary Michael Regan 

 DEQ Chief Deputy Secretary John Nicholson 

 

http://www.ncfisheries.net/
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March 28, 2018 

 

Mr. Robert E. Beal, Executive Director  

Atlantic States Marine Fisheries Commission  

1050 N. Highland Street, Suite 200 A-N  

Arlington, VA  22201 

 

Dear Mr. Beal: 

 

I am writing on behalf of the N.C. Marine Fisheries Commission regarding the amendment to the Summer 

Flounder, Scup, and Black Sea Bass Fishery Management Plan that primarily addresses the commercial summer 

flounder fishery.  The summer flounder fishery has been a very important component of the state’s commercial 

fishing industry for the last several decades.  In 2016, North Carolina’s commercial fishery landed 2,071,089 

pounds of summer flounder with a dockside value of $8,238,703.  The summer flounder trawl fishery accounts 

for nearly all of the commercial summer flounder landings in North Carolina, and a total of 266 flounder trawl 

trips from 97 vessels landed summer flounder in our state in 2016.   

 

The commercial allocations issue in this amendment is of utmost concern to the commission.  North Carolina 

has the largest allocation of the commercial summer flounder quota based on its historic landings, and shore-

based infrastructure and businesses were developed to support the state’s commercial summer flounder fishery.  

We understand that the amendment is still under development, so we ask that proposed management measures 

concerning allocation include a broad range of options that considers the historic fisheries of the affected states.   

 

Thank you for keeping this request in mind as the amendment to this plan is being developed and please know 

how much we appreciate the work you do on behalf of our Atlantic Coast fisheries. 
 

Sincerely, 

 

 
Sammy Corbett, Chairman 

N.C. Marine Fisheries Commission 

 

cc:  Steve Murphey, Director, N.C. Division of Marine Fisheries 

       N.C. Marine Fisheries Commission 

 

 

 

NORTH CAROLINA MARINE FISHERIES COMMISSION 

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY 

 

 COMMISSIONERS 

ROY COOPER    CAMERON BOLTES  CHUCK LAUGHRIDGE 

Governor    Washington  Harkers Island 

    MARK GORGES  JANET ROSE 

MICHAEL S. REGAN    Wilmington   Moyock 

Secretary    PETE KORNEGAY  RICK SMITH 

    Camden  Greenville 

SAMMY CORBETT    BRAD KOURY  ALISON WILLIS 

Chairman    Burlington 
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March 28, 2018 

 

Dr. Christopher M. Moore, Executive Director  

Mid-Atlantic Fishery Management Council  

800 North State St., Suite 201  

Dover, DE  19901 

 

Dear Dr. Moore: 

 

I am writing on behalf of the N.C. Marine Fisheries Commission regarding the amendment to the Summer 

Flounder, Scup, and Black Sea Bass Fishery Management Plan that primarily addresses the commercial summer 

flounder fishery.  The summer flounder fishery has been a very important component of the state’s commercial 

fishing industry for the last several decades.  In 2016, North Carolina’s commercial fishery landed 2,071,089 

pounds of summer flounder with a dockside value of $8,238,703.  The summer flounder trawl fishery accounts 

for nearly all of the commercial summer flounder landings in North Carolina, and a total of 266 flounder trawl 

trips from 97 vessels landed summer flounder in our state in 2016.   

 

The commercial allocations issue in this amendment is of utmost concern to the commission.  North Carolina 

has the largest allocation of the commercial summer flounder quota based on its historic landings, and shore-

based infrastructure and businesses were developed to support the state’s commercial summer flounder fishery.  

We understand that the amendment is still under development, so we ask that proposed management measures 

concerning allocation include a broad range of options that considers the historic fisheries of the affected states.   

 

Thank you for keeping this request in mind as the amendment to this plan is being developed and please know 

how much we appreciate the work you do on behalf of our Atlantic Coast fisheries. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
Sammy Corbett, Chairman 

N.C. Marine Fisheries Commission 

 

cc:  Steve Murphey, Director, N.C. Division of Marine Fisheries 

       N.C. Marine Fisheries Commission 

 

 

 

NORTH CAROLINA MARINE FISHERIES COMMISSION 

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY 

 

 COMMISSIONERS 

ROY COOPER    CAMERON BOLTES  CHUCK LAUGHRIDGE 

Governor    Washington  Harkers Island 

    MARK GORGES  JANET ROSE 

MICHAEL S. REGAN    Wilmington   Moyock 

Secretary    PETE KORNEGAY  RICK SMITH 

    Camden  Greenville 

SAMMY CORBETT    BRAD KOURY  ALISON WILLIS 

Chairman    Burlington 

 

 

 Harkers Island 
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Mailing Address: 
P.O. Box 27255 

Raleigh, NC 27611-7255 
 

Phone: (919) 814-0700 
Fax: (919) 715-0135 

 
KIM WESTBROOK STRACH 

Executive Director 
  

430 North Salisbury Street ▪ Raleigh, NC 27603 

OCTOBER 26, 2017 

TIPS FOR THE ONLINE ETHICS EDUCATION PROGRAM COMPATIBILITY ISSUES.  
Please share this information with your Agency’s covered employees and the members 
of your Boards and Commissions: 
 
Computers with Windows 10 

• Use Microsoft Edge & Microsoft Internet Explorer 
• May also work with Foxfire 
• Program does not work with Google Chrome 

Mac Computers 
• Use Firefox to open Online Education; if audio does not work, right click “No 

Audio” button and allow microphone so that audio works. 
Computers with Windows 7 & 8 

• Use Internet Explorer as your browser 

If the above suggestions do not resolve the problem for the person, we recommend 
they use a computer at a public library, Community College or University as the 
program seems to run fine on these computers. NOTE: individuals are required to 
complete the ethics education PRIOR to their education due date even if they encounter 
problems with the online program. 

INDIVIDUALS MUST FULLY COMPLETE THE ONLINE PROGRAM. 
Many people are not fully completing the online ethics education program. If 
within a few minutes after you “completed” the online program you do not receive an 
emailed certificate of completion from us, you probably have not fully completed the 
program.  If one fails to fully complete the online program, we cannot credit them 
with completing the required ethics education training.   

To complete the program, when one comes to the slide that says “Congratulations,” 
they MUST click on the box that says “complete program.”  Clicking on this box brings 
them to a form where they enter identifying information and “certify” that they have 
taken the complete program.  After providing this information, they need to click on 
the “submit” button; we are then notified of their completion, their record is updated 
and they will be emailed a certificate of completion from us. 

 If you or any of your people have any questions, please contact us at (919) 814-3600.  





 

Mailing Address: 

P.O. Box 27255 

Raleigh, NC 27611-7255 

 

Phone: (919) 733-7173 

Fax: (919) 715-0135 
 

KIM WESTBROOK STRACH 

Executive Director 

  

441 N. Harrington Street ▪ Raleigh, NC 27603 

 

 

 
State Board of Elections and State Ethics Commission  

Merged into One New State Board 
 

On June 1, 2017, a panel of superior court judges dismissed a lawsuit challenging 

the constitutionality of Session Law 2017-6, the state law creating the Bipartisan 

State Board of Elections and Ethics Enforcement (State Board).  The new State 

Board merges the N.C. State Board of Elections and the N.C. State Ethics 

Commission and assumes duties formerly overseen by these two agencies, along 

with lobbying compliance carried out by the Secretary of State. Though parties to the 

lawsuit may seek additional review on appeal, for now, the consolidated State Board 

is the agency to enforce North Carolina’s elections, ethics and lobbying laws.  

 

Currently, the ethics staff and the election staff of the State Board are housed in 

different buildings.  However, the goal is for all staff to be housed in one building by 

September 1, 2017. So, the ethics staff will be moving soon, but until then we 

will remain at our present location at 424 North Blount Street in Raleigh and 

our direct telephone number remains 919-814-3600.  

 

Although the State Board is a new entity, the State Government Ethics Act (Ethics 

Act) remains in effect and applies to the same individuals as it did prior to this 

merger.  The duties and obligations of the Ethics Act remain, including the SEI 

filing requirements and the Ethics Education training requirements.  In 

addition, the duties of Agency Heads, including Board Chairs, and those of Ethics 

Liaisons remain the same.   

 
If you have questions or need additional help, please feel free to contact us at 919.814.3600 

     
Sue Lundberg, Education Attorney -  Gretchen Aycock, SEI Attorney 

 

http://www.ncleg.net/Sessions/2017/Bills/Senate/PDF/S68v6.pdf




2018 Meeting Planning Calendar 
 

March 12, 2018 

January  February  March 
Su Mo Tu We Th Fr Sa  Su Mo Tu We Th Fr Sa  Su Mo Tu We Th Fr Sa 
 1 2 3 4 5 6      1 2 3      1 2 3 

7 8 9 10 11 12 13  4 5 6 7 8 9 10  4 5 6 7 8 9 10 
14 15 16 17 18 19 20  11 12 13 14 15 16 17  11 12 13 14 15 16 17 
21 22 23 24 25 26 27  18 19 20 21 22 23 24  18 19 20 21 22 23 24 
28 29 30 31     25 26 27 28     25 26 27 28 29 30 31 
                        
     

April  May  June 
Su Mo Tu We Th Fr Sa  Su Mo Tu We Th Fr Sa  Su Mo Tu We Th Fr Sa 
1 2 3 4 5 6 7    1 2 3 4 5       1 2 
8 9 10 11 12 13 14  6 7 8 9 10 11 12  3 4 5 6 7 8 9 
15 16 17 18 19 20 21  13 14 15 16 17 18 19  10 11 12 13 14 15 16 
22 23 24 25 26 27 28  20 21 22 23 24 25 26  17 18 19 20 21 22 23 
29 30       27 28 29 30 31    24 25 26 27 28 29 30 
                       

     
July   August  September 

Su Mo Tu We Th Fr Sa  Su Mo Tu We Th Fr Sa  Su Mo Tu We Th Fr Sa 
1 2 3 4 5 6 7     1 2 3 4        1 
8 9 10 11 12 13 14  5 6 7 8 9 10 11  2 3 4 5 6 7 8 
15 16 17 18 19 20 21  12 13 14 15 16 17 18  9 10 11 12 13 14 15 
22 23 24 25 26 27 28  19 20 21 22 23 24 25  16 17 18 19 20 21 22 
29 30 31      26 27 28 29 30 31   23 24 25 26 27 28 29 
                30       

     
October  November  December 

Su Mo Tu We Th Fr Sa  Su Mo Tu We Th Fr Sa  Su Mo Tu We Th Fr Sa 
 1 2 3 4 5 6      1 2 3        1 

7 8 9 10 11 12 13  4 5 6 7 8 9 10  2 3 4 5 6 7 8 
14 15 16 17 18 19 20  11 12 13 14 15 16 17  9 10 11 12 13 14 15 
21 22 23 24 25 26 27  18 19 20 21 22 23 24  16 17 18 19 20 21 22 
28 29 30 31     25 26 27 28 29 30   23 24 25 26 27 28 29 
                  30 31      

  

 MFC   Southern Regional AC 
 ASMFC  Northern Regional AC 
 SAFMC  Finfish AC 
 MAFMC  Habitat and Water Quality AC 
 State Holiday  Shellfish/Crustacean AC 
 Southern Flounder FMP  Blue Crab FMP 
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